Salisbury Historical Society

June 20, 2023
6pm

Our scheduled program, John Gfoerer speaking on The History of the New Hampshire Presidential Primary, was cancelled due to a medical emergency.  We hope he can make it sometime next year.
In his place, member Joe Schmidl spoke about Salisbury’s early history, more a discussion with other members contributing some of their knowledge of the town.

Secretary Gail Henry chaired the meeting in the absence of a president.  There were 11 members in attendance.

Minutes from our May 16 meeting were approved as written. 

Treasurer’s Report
David Rapalyea reported that our checking account has $858.19, $300 of which is  eventually due to a NH Humanities on the Go speaker, leaving us with $585.19.  We received $600 in donations from the request in the obituary of life member Roger Heath.  We have one new life member and 16 member renewals to date, totaling $340.  All damaged flags were replaced using member donations.
The Scholarship Fund has a total of $7,382.51, with $1,325 received so far this year.  

Trustees’ Report
We will receive a quarterly report on our investments at the end of this month.
Curator’s Report
Dave Hostetler received, at the meeting, the program and a negative of a photo from the 1952 Grade 8 graduation at the Heights School, donated by Gail Henry.  There were three graduates that year. 
Publicity    
Emily Lofreddo has agreed to chair the Publicity Committee.  We will try to get information to her in a timely way.  First, and very important, will be getting posters up around town about our July 18 barbecue, as Lifelines is not publishing in July.  Dave Merwin volunteered to arrange for the event to get on the Safety Building sign.  
Museum

Cindy Owen said we need docents for some of the Sundays in July and August.  Agreed we need to make improvements to our sandwich board for Museum Open hours and other events.  Joe and Rose Cravens will work on that.

Cindy reported that the Round Robin on June 7 for Salisbury’s and Webster’s grades 4 and 5 was a success and included a Cemetery Walk to the delight of all.  We had two new participants who live in the Howard/Odegaard house at the corner of Hensmith Road.  We hope they’ll become new members.
July 18 BBQ

Having discussed publicity, we moved on to the particulars.  David Rapalyea will arrange for use of the Town Hall that evening.  Dora Rapalyea offered to coordinate the food donations and we covered nearly all food groups at the meeting.  We will finalize that in the next few weeks.  Since there will be no program, we hope to open the Museum and Meetinghouse for prospective new members to tour.  Gail volunteered to docent one building.
August 12 Old Home Day

We noted dates to drop off items for the White Elephant Sale:  From 9-11am on July 22 and 29 and August 5.  Rose will put on the website.  Christmas items will be welcome but put aside for our Christmas Sales.  David Rapalyea, Dave Merwin and Joe Schmidl will set up the White Elephant tables, the heaviest lifting of the day.  

For raffle prizes, so far we have gift cards from the Barn Store and Black Bear Vineyard plus a quilt from the Rapalyeas.  Dave Merwin will continue to solicit prizes and Gail offered to donate something.  She will also sell raffle tickets or do whatever is needed on the Saturday.   New this year, we will take photos of the prizes and get to Rose a week or two before so she can post on our websites. 
OPEN DISCUSSION
Rose brought up the issue of the Museum’s poor lighting.  Agreed to discuss at the next meeting of the Executive Board.  Joe mentioned the possibility of replacing the lights with LED bulbs, a reasonably-priced fix.
All noted that one of the cones on the steeple has toppled over.  Dave Hostetler and Joe will try to get up there soon and secure or remove it.

Next Meeting will be our annual barbecue open to the public on Tuesday, July 18, beginning at 5:30pm at the Meetinghouse.  A brief business meeting will follow.
The meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

   Gail Henry, Secretary
